
Historic Preservation Commission 
Special Meeting Minutes 

October 24, 2023 
• Call to Order 

Pat Fisher-Olsen called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.  She announced that all laws 
governing the Open Public Meetings Act have been met, and that this meeting had been duly 
advertised.  The meeting was held at the Readington Township Municipal Building. 

• Roll Call 

In attendance were Commissioners Pat Fisher-Olsen, Alan Harwick, Erin Brennan, Jim Carden, 
Sarah John, Steve Nees and Chuck Waters.  Alternate Commissioner Dana Maurer was absent.   

• Historic Preservation Commission Design Reviews 

Stanton Station Historic District 

Bl 59 L 4 
Review:  Demolition of Barn Addition 
 

The Commissioners reviewed the Level II documentation submitted to the Commission for 
the demolition of the 20th century addition to the 19th century English Style barn.   

Motion made by Alan Harwick to approve the Level II documentation as submitted to the 
Commission.  He noted that the documentation provided complies with the Level II 
documentation requirements set forth in the Township’s Historic Structures Demolition 
Permits Documentation Requirements and as required by the Commission at their June 13, 
2023 meeting.  Steve Nees seconded the motion.  Motion approved by:  Pat Fisher-Olsen, 
Alan Harwick, Erin Brennan, Jim Carden, Sarah John, Steve Nees, and Chuck Waters. 

• Other Business.   

o Commissioner Carden noted that the roof on the silo at the Ryland Inn was being 
installed.   

o Commissioner John noted that the siding had been installed on the Voorhees 
Building in Whitehouse Station.  The siding color is “Castlemore”, which was the 
Commission’s preferred choice. 

• Adjourn. Alan Harwick made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Sarah John seconded the 
motion. All were in favor.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m. 

 
Minutes prepared and submitted by Erin Brennan. 


